
SAC meeting 7pm Wednesday September 18, 2024 

Attendees: Erin Brown, Susan White, Nancy Liberatore, Lisa Greenwood. 

Regrets: Mary Jill Hodder, Shauna Van Den Heuval, Judy L’Heureux 

Approval of meeting minutes: Susan brought the motion forward. Approved. 

Current balance: $2698.92 

Principal’s report:  

Enrollment is down, 301 students.  

Reconfiguration happened September 12th, we took the P/1 immersion students and placed them 
into other classes due to enrolment. 

New configurations are as follows: 

Immersion: Primary, Primary/One, One, Two, Two/Three and Three 

English: Primary, Primary/One, One, One/Two, Two, Two/Three, Three 

Curriculum night and primary orientation happened before the first day and both were well 
received. 

Lockdown completed today. Our police liaison is Cory Naugle, is assigned to Horizon. Students did 
well and it was successful. 

School advisory council meeting is September 27 @ the Halifax Convention Center. 

SAC survey results: 

All schools in HRCE have a SAC, response rate was 92%. Chair has access to the GNSPES account. 
SAC communication will come through that account. 

Meeting summaries will be posted to the school website. Meeting times are communicated through 
the newsletter and school website. 

47% of SACs have full memberships. We will review our membership and look to fill any vacancies. 

SAC spending: we spent funds on installing more backpack hooks in both hallways upstairs and 
school materials for literacy.  

PD opportunities: Once a year SLCs meet to review SAC expectations, the role the SAC plays in 
schools. 

We have a new provincial school code of conduct coming this fall. Full implementation should 
happen by the spring. 

We will continue to meet virtually for each meeting. 

Membership vacancies currently are for community members and a teacher vacancy. 

Nancy will send next meeting date through email. 



Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm 


